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Summer Lunch Program a Success
      Kenton City Schools' summer lunch program started Monday, June 7, and 
served meals Monday through Thursday until July 29. 3,239 meals, an average of 
215 children daily, were served during the month of June at sites throughout 
Kenton. 
      Every three years, the Ohio Department of Education conducts a Summer 
Lunch Review to make sure lunch sites are in compliance with all state regulations. Kenton's 

program exceeded all USDA guidelines, and no corrective actions were 
needed.  The Children’s Hunger Alliance, being so pleased with Kenton's 
summer lunch program, brought State Representative Cliff Hite to Kenton to 
visit the Forest Court Apartments lunch site during lunch on July 27, 2010.
      Kenton City Schools has received grants in the past from Children’s 
Hunger Alliance to help offset costs relating to the summer lunch program, 
and the Alliance has been very satisfied with the operation of the program 
and how the program has grown. Beginning with four sites four years ago, 
where  served 2,470 meals were served, the program has grown to nine sites, 
serving nearly 6,500 meals this summer. 
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KCS Ready for a Great Year
      As summer quickly draws to a close for Kenton students, the Kenton 
City Schools’ teachers and staff have been hard at work preparing for an 
outstanding school year.  Summer cleaning crews have been busy 
preparing facilities and moving a number of classrooms. 
     During the week of June 14-19, many teachers worked with the 
district’s literacy consultant, Eve Hayes, to plan and develop the balanced literacy framework implemented in 

elementary classrooms.  Eve returned during the week of August 2-6 to meet 
with each elementary grade level individually.  
    “Our staff has worked extra hard this summer to prepare for the school 
year.  We are expecting continued excellence across the district,” said Doug 
Roberts, Kenton City Schools’ superintendent.
     Kenton City Schools will open the 2010-2011 year with a district-wide staff 
meeting on Thursday, August 19, 2010.  Classes will begin for students on 
Monday, August 23, 2010, with a full-day schedule for students in grades K 
through 12.  Detailed school information including school times, lunch 
prices, and busing information can be found throughout the newsletter.
     The teachers and staff are looking forward to a great year filled with 

academic success!
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KCS Nurseʼs News
     School will soon be starting, and parents and students will be gearing up for the big day!
      Kenton City Schools requires that all incoming kindergarten and preschool students be fully immunized by the 
start of school with up-to-date vaccinations required by the Ohio Department of Health. For kindergarten students, 
these vaccines include 5 DtAP, 4 Polio, 3 Hepatitis B, 2 MMR, and 2 Varicella (chickenpox). Proof of vaccines your 
child has received since kindergarten screening must be brought to the Westview Kindergarten Center office. All 
kindergarten students who attended kindergarten screening earlier this spring were informed as to which vaccines 
were needed, if any, before the start of school. Preschool-aged children must be up to date on vaccinations for their 
particular age. You can check with your child’s physician or the Kenton Hardin Health Department for these details. 
The health department’s number is 
419-673-6230.
    There is a new Ohio Department of 
Health immunization required for 
incoming 7th grade students before 
the start of school. This vaccine is 
Diphtheria-Pertussis-Tetanus booster 
(DtAP). The reason for this 
requirement is the increased rate of 
children of this age group contracting 
whooping cough or pertussis. Your 
child can receive this vaccine at the 
Kenton Hardin Health Department on 
Thursdays from 8:30 a.m. until 12:00 
p.m. and again from 1:00 p.m. until 
4:00 p.m. The cost is $10.00 unless 
your child is on Medicaid or you have 
any inability to pay. If your child is on 
Medicaid, please take his Medicaid 
card with you at the time the vaccine 
is to be given. Proof of the vaccine 
must be brought to the Kenton Middle 
School office before the start of school on 
August 23.
    If you have a religious, philosophical, or medical reason  for your child not to receive any of the vaccines, you must 
complete a letter of declination form before school starts. This form is located at the Kenton City Schools' board 
office, Westview Kindergarten Center office, and the Kenton Middle School office. If you have any questions about 
these vaccines, please call the health department or your child’s physician.

    Once school starts, please keep your telephone numbers up to date since that is the only 
mechanism the school has to contact you if your child is ill or hurt at school. 
If your child is ill, has a temperature of 100 degrees or higher, please keep the child at 
home until he or she is well. Sending an ill child to school is very difficult for the ill child 
since schools are not equipped to care for your child.

 I hope each child has  a wonderful year of fun, learning, meeting new friends, seeing old 
friends, and gaining greater self-esteem through learning.

Brenda Jennings, R.N., B.A., 
KCS Nurse
jenningsb@kentoncityschools.org

     With the recent news about public schools' views on allowing 
children to attend school with head lice, I think I need to clarify 
Kenton City Schools' board policy regarding lice.
     Children are to be lice and nit free before they can attend 
school. It is important to read over-the-counter treatment 
instructions or the prescription inserts since there are risks 
involved in over-treating. If you find head lice or nits on your 
child's hair, please inform the school where your child(ren) 
attend so that I may check others.
     Your child must be checked by either the Kenton City Schools' 
nurse, your child's physician, or by a nurse at the Kenton Hardin 
Health Department before the child can return to school.
     If you need assistance with obtaining treatments, please call 
me at 419-673-0775, option 6."

KCS Lice Policy Explained
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Back to School 
Information  
Classes will begin for students on Monday, August 23, 
2010, with a full-day schedule for students in grades K 
through 12.

WESTVIEW  KINDERGARTEN  CENTER
Daily time schedules for students will be as follows:

• Morning preschool 8:05-10:50 and afternoon 
preschool 11:50 - 2:35.

• Kindergarten begins at 8:05 and dismisses at 2:35.

• Kindergarten students will begin the year with 
the following schedule:

• Monday, August 23, and Wednesday, August 25, 
half of the students will attend classes.

• Tuesday, August, 24, and Thursday, August 26, 
the other half of the students will attend classes.

Westview Kindergarten Center will be open for 
classroom visitation on Thursday, August 19, 2010, 
starting at 2:00.  Parents will be notified by mail about 
their child’s kindergarten teacher assignment and 
scheduled time to visit their classroom. 

NORTHWOOD ELEMENTARY 
Grades 1-5 begin at 8:05 and dismiss at 2:50.
Northwood Open House will be Thursday, August 19, 
2010, from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.

ESPY ELEMENTARY
Grades Kdg.-5 begin at 8:05 and dismiss at 2:50.
Espy Open House for Kdg. will be Thursday, August 
19, 2010, from 6:00 to 6:30 p.m. Open House for grades 
1-5 will be from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m.

HARDIN CENTRAL ELEMENTARY
Grades 1-5 begin at 8:05 and dismiss at 2:45.
Open House for 1st graders will be Thursday, August 
19, 2010, at 6:30 p.m.
Open House for grades 2-5 will be from 7:00-8:00 p.m.

MIDDLE SCHOOL
Grades 6-8 begin at 8:00 and dismiss at 2:57.
6th grade Orientation will be Thursday, August 19, 
2010, from 6:00-7:00 p.m.
7th and 8th grade Open House and schedule pick up 
will be Thursday, August 19, 2010, 7:00-8:30 p.m.
 
HIGH SCHOOL
Grades 9-12 begin at 8:00 and dismiss at 3:03.
Schedule Pick up:

• Seniors – August 11,  9:00-11:00 and 1:00–3:00
• Juniors – August 12, 1:00-3:00
• Sophomores – August 12, 9:00-11:00
• Freshmen Orientation – August 12, at 6:00

**  All students should have their pictures taken during 
schedule pickup. 

OHIO HI-POINT CAREER CENTER
Classes will begin on August 25, 2010, for new students 
and August 26, 2010, for returning students.  The bus 
will leave Kenton High School at 7:40 a.m. and pick up 
at 7:50 a.m. at Espy Elementary School.

NEW STUDENTS
Parents of students who are new to the district are 
urged to register their children prior to the first day. To 
enroll a new student, contact the following:

Kindergarten - Contact the Westview Kindergarten 
Center at 419-673-4294.   Leave a message if there is no 
answer, and someone will get back with you.   Students 
must go through the screening before being admitted to 
school.

Grades 1-5 - Stop by the Superintendent’s office at 222 
W. Carrol Street or call Kathy Reffner at 419-673-0775 
for enrollment information. Office hours are 8:00-4:00.
          
Grades 6-8 - Contact the Kenton Middle School at 
419-673-1237.

Grades 9-12 - Contact Kenton High School  
419-673-1286.

Previous school records, birth certificate, shot records, 
social security card, and a copy of custody papers if 
there has been a divorce or separation in the  family are 
required documents which must be presented upon 
enrollment of new students.
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Bus Information
      Bus routes will remain basically the same as last 
year.  Some changes may be made due to move-ins and 
move-outs.  Students who plan to ride the bus are 
requested to be ready 15-20 minutes early.   If some 
problems are experienced the first day, parents are 
asked to have patience as the “bugs” are worked out.  
Any questions regarding bus transportation should be 
directed to the bus garage at 419-675-0887.

BUS ROUTES ARE ESTABLISHED BY THE 
TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT BASED UPON 
THE FOLLOWING:

A. Shortest and safest routes based upon legal 
residence of student

B. Routes may change during the school year as 
students move in or out of the district

C. Routes may change during the school year as 
students are transported by parents or drive 
themselves on a regular basis.

SPECIAL SITUATIONS
     1. Students will be regularly picked up and dropped   
   off at places other than their legal residence provided:
" A. The bus does not have to go off its "    
                   established route
" B.  Space is available
" C. Written permission by parent or guardian

   2. Students wishing to ride home with another 
       student may do so provided:
 " A. The driver is given a note signed by the "    
                   teacher or principal
" B. There is space on the bus

School Lunch and 
Breakfast Program 
Information
Lunch prices for the standard school lunch will be:

• Elementary $2.25 (Same as last year)
• Middle School $2.50 (Same as last year)
• High School $2.50 (Same as last year)
• Milk  $ .40 (Same as last year)
• Adult $2.75 (Same as last year)

Breakfast prices will be:
• Elementary   $ .25 (Regular and reduced price)
• Middle School $1.25 (Same as last year)
• High School $1.25 (Same as last year)
•  $ .30 Reduced price for KMS & KHS (Same as last 

year)

The cafeteria will be in operation beginning Monday, 
August 23.

     Free and reduced price lunch applications will be 
distributed on the first day of school for elementary 
students and mailed in the middle and high school 
newsletters.  One application per family is required.  These 
applications should be completed and returned as soon as 
possible.  Eligibility requirements for free and reduced price 
lunches are given with the application materials.

Bus Safety Reminder
     When a bus is stopped (four red lights are flashing - 
two in the front and two in the rear) on a street or road 
which has fewer than four lanes, all traffic approaching 
the bus from either direction must stop at least ten feet 
from the front or the rear of the bus and remain stopped 
until the bus begins to move or the bus driver signals 
motorists to proceed.  If a bus is stopped on a street or 
road which has four or more lanes, only the traffic 
proceeding in the same direction as the bus must stop.
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2010-2011 School Fees
 
     Students pay fees to cover the costs of materials that 
are used up by them during the school year.  Items such 
as workbooks, paints, glue, chemicals, lumber, etc., are 
examples.  Payments for fees are made in the principal’s 
office of each building.

There will be no fees for Kindergarten for the 2010-2011 
school year.

Preschool Fees for 2010 – 2011 $40.00

Elementary Fees  (Grades 1-5) for 2010-2011 $25.00
   
Middle School Fees for 2010-2011

Grade 6 $42.00 Total
(Breakdown of fees)
Art   $ 8.00
Journal $ 1.00
Science Lab Material $ 2.00
Student Planner $ 6.00
Workbook Fees $25.00

Grade 7 $41.00 Total
(Breakdown of fees)
Art $ 8.00
Science Lab Materials $ 2.00
Student Planner $ 6.00
Workbook Fees $25.00

Grade 8  $41.00 Total
(Breakdown of fees)
Art $ 8.00
Science Lab Materials $ 2.00
Student Planner $ 6.00
Workbook Fees $25.00

High School Fees for 2010-2011
Ag Science $15.00
Art I/Art II $20.00
Art III/Art IV $30.00
Band $40.00
Flags $10.00
Choir $20.00
Biology $15.00
C.P. Biology $15.00
C.P. Chemistry $15.00
Physical Science $10.00
Earth Science $ 5.00

Anatomy/Physiology $20.00
Physics $10.00
Basic Foods $30.00
Advanced Foods $30.00
Child Development $ 5.00
Physical Ed. Lock Rental $ 1.00
Lost Lock $ 7.00
All students $ 5.00 Technology fee. 
(This fee helps pay for students’ printing costs: 
paper, toner cartridges, etc.)

The following classes have workbooks which are 
purchased by students.

English #103-200/106-100 $12.00
(Resource Room Reading/Language Arts)
Accounting $27.00
German I $16.00
German II $16.00
Spanish I $19.00
Spanish II $19.00
Spanish III $19.00

Some classes may require additional items or 
workbooks.  Students will be notified by their teacher or 
in the newsletter.

Directory Information
     Each year the district will provide public notice to 
students and their parents of its intent to make available, 
upon request, certain information known as “directory 
information”.  The Board designates as student “directory 
information” a student’s name, address, telephone 
number, date and place of birth, major field of study, 
participation in officially recognized activities and sports, 
height and weight, if a member of an athletic team, dates 
of attendance, date of graduation, and awards received.

     Parents and adult students may refuse to allow the 
District to disclose any or all of such “directory 
information” upon written notification to the District 
within ten (10) days after  receipt of the District’s public 
notice.



!

Page 6! ! ! ! ! ! !      ! !                          Kenton City Schools

Local Sources  State Sources

Amount
Received

       Local Sources
General Property $3,392,584
Personal Property $43,406
Income Tax $1,624,137
Investment Earnings $6,726
Miscellaneous Receipts $791,838
       State Sources
State Foundation Programs $8,378,209
Rollback and Homestead $1,709,620
Other State Programs $42,887
       Federal Sources
JROTC Reimbursement $62,143
Transfers from Other Funds $0

Total Revenue $16,051,550

Local Sources $5,858,691
State Sources $10,192,859

School District Income
7/1/09 through 6/30/10

Amount
Expended

Salary/Wages $9,903,556
Fringe Benefits $3,804,608
Purchased Services $2,047,760
Supplies, Equipment,Textbooks,Tech $880,592
Other Expenditures $678,954

Total Expenditures $17,315,470

School District Expenses
7/1/09 through 6/30/10

Effective Effective
Original Mileage Res/Ag Commercial

Tax Levy
Operating (Unvoted Inside Mills) 3.5 3.5 3.5
Operating Voting 30.7 16.51546 18.797557
Total 34.2 20.01546 22.297557

Tax Rates
Calendar Year 2010

St
at

e 
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s
Kenton City School District

Financial Data - Fiscal Year 2010

Detailed financial information is available by contacting R. Steve Ashba, Treasurer 419-673-0776
ashbas@kentoncityschools.org

School District Expenses
State Sources

State Foundation Programs
Rollback and Homestead
Other State Programs

4%5%

12%

22%
57%

Salary / Wages
Fringe Benefits
Purchased Services
Supplies, Equipment,Textbooks,Tech
Other Expenditures

64%

36%

School District Income
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Northwood students, grandparents, and special friends enjoyed dancing 
on the playground during the 12th annual Grandparents' Day.  
Afterward all enjoyed a treat furnished by the Northwood PTO. 

Hardin Central PTO News
     The Hardin Central PTO will meet at 3:30 p.m. on the 3rd Wednesday of the month in the cafeteria.  Meeting 
dates coincide with the days Kenton City Schools is on a 2-hour delay for teacher professional development. 
Parents, grandparents, and caregivers of Hardin Central students are welcome to attend any of the PTO meetings. 
Dates are as follows:
 

September 15
October 20
November 17
December 15
January 19
February 16
March 16
May 18

 
     Hardin Central PTO will also be hosting a Scholastic Book Fair during the week of November 2-5.  The public is 
welcome to come and browse the display and do some early Christmas shopping for the young readers in their 
family.

Closing and Delays
     Decisions regarding delays and/or 
closings will be made as early as possible 
in the morning.   Calls will be made 
through the Connect-ED notification 
service as well as  announcements made 
to WKTN radio station, TV 4, 6, 10, 35 and 
the Kenton City Schools website 
(www.kentoncityschools.org) as soon as a 
decision is made.

     Closings and delays apply to all school 
transportation including Ohio Hi-Point 
Career Center, Findlay City Schools, and 
Mac-A-Cheek, etc.

     Parents are advised that they always 
have the final decision about sending their 
children when travel conditions are 
questionable.

http://www.kenton.k12.oh.us
http://www.kenton.k12.oh.us
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Dimensions Hold Summer Camp
     The 2010-1011 Kenton Middle School Dimensions finished their camp the first week in August. The 34 members 
from 7th and 8th grade worked hard all week learning their competition show.  This year’s show is called “We Will 
Rock You”.  It includes rock songs: "I Love Rock and Roll", "Smoke on the Water", "It's Raining Men", "Oh, Pretty 
Woman", and "Chain of Fools". The Dimensions' first performance will be September 8 at the Hardin County Fair. 
They will be the only middle school show choir performing  during the Hardin County Show Choir Preview, 
Wednesday evening at 7 p.m. Members include: Sydney Albert, Breanna Alexander, Tristan Altvater, Nic Audette, 
Brooke Bahr, William Barrett, Ethan Beverly, 
Morgan Bloom, Joy Boone, Hannah Buerger, 
Seth Burchiel, Mariah Clawson, Ashton 
Cole, Courtney Cook, Dustin Edler, Mo 
Gray, Curtis Hinkle, Will Hoppe, Caitlin 
Johnson, Alexis Landon, Brianna Landon, 
Aubreah Manns, Colleen Martindale, Katie 
Martino, Abbi Miller, Elizabeth Perkins, 
Austin Phillips, Sydney Schlinglof, Brittany 
Shepard, Courtney Steele, Ben Valerio, Lane 
White, Shea Wright, and Jared Zeigler. The 
Dimensions are directed by Julie Strous and 
Amy Johnson, and choreographers are Penny 
Gibson and Tyler Miller-Goecke.

KHS Students Design Yearbook in Class
     Designed entirely by students, the 2010 yearbook is in full color with 144 themed 
pages. The 2010 theme, Learn Lead Live, was developed by students to exhibit the many 
and varied ways the school impacts students’ lives and the ways that the students then 
impact the world and each other. The book highlights the students and staff as well as 
sports, organizations, and activities that occurred throughout the 2009-2010 school year. 
Featured in the book are pages dedicated to Ohio Hi-Point students, fall and winter 
spirit weeks, foreign exchange students, and graduation.
     The yearbook class is a unique course. Students interested in taking the course complete an application and receive a 
recommendation from a staff member before being enrolled. Starting from day one, students learn the basics of 
yearbook design, photography, and journalistic caption writing. Each student is then expected to create layouts, take 
photos, and caption pages in ways that fit with the chosen theme and showcase the given subject. 

     Students are also involved with the budgeting and other financial aspects of creating a product. Students secure the 
business and parent advertising, help to create sales flyers for the book, 
and are a part of other fundraising events done throughout the year to 
support the cost of production. 

     On Friday, September 3, the 2010 Kenton High School yearbook will 
be distributed to students during lunch periods. 2010 graduates can 
come in anytime after this to receive their copies. 
     
     For anyone who did not have a chance to purchase a 2010 yearbook, 
there is a very limited number of yearbooks left, and they will be sold 
for the cost of $50 starting on September 3. 
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     The Kenton Middle School stage is in need of a new curtain!    The rear curtain is in terrible shape and has been 
sewn, glued, and duct taped for years, but it is literally falling apart. We need your help.  By simply shopping at 
Kroger, we can earn free money to help replace the curtain.  This program cost you NOTHING!  All you have to do is 
shop at Kroger and register your Kroger Plus Card with Kenton City Schools.
     Beginning May 1, 2010, and continuing until April 30, 2011, Kenton City Schools is registered with The Kroger 
Company to receive up to 5% in donations for everything you purchase at Kroger over the next year.  To register your 
Kroger Plus Card, go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com and complete the information.  If you do not have a 
Kroger Plus Card, you can get one at the service desk in Kroger and then register the new card.  If you have one but 
do not know the number, you can call a Kroger service representative at the Westerville office at 877-576-7587, and 
they can help you.  You must register your card on-line as there is no longer a scan bar sheet to use at the store.

To register your card follow these steps:
" -  Go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com
" -  Click on “Sign In/Register.”
" -  Click on “Sign up today” in the “New Customer?” box.
" -  Sign up for a Kroger Rewards Account by entering your zip code, clicking on favorite store,  "  
"    entering your e-mail account, creating a password, and agreeing to the terms and conditions.
" -  You will then get a message to check your e-mail box. 
" -  Leave the Kroger website and go to your e-mail account and open the message from Kroger and 
"     click on the link in the e-mail that will take you back to the Kroger Website.
" -  Click on “My Account” (the one you just created) and put in your e-mail address and password to 
"     proceed to the next step.
" - Click on “Edit Kroger Community Rewards Information” and input your Kroger Plus Card number.
" -  Enter either NPO #83837 or search for Kenton in the drop down list for organizations.  
" -  Choose Kenton City Schools.
" -  Click “Update” or “Confirm” to save your information.
" -  To verify you are enrolled correctly, you will see Kenton City Schools’ name on the right side of 
"    your information page, and it will print at the very bottom of you Kroger receipt each time you 
"     shop.
"
" Remember purchases will not count for our schools until after you register your card.
" When you shop, simple swipe your card or enter your phone number for each purchase.  You will 
" still get all the coupons and Kroger Plus savings as you always have.  Now we will get a donation up 
" to 5% of what you spend.

     If you have been registered with Kroger Community Rewards for a past fund raising project, simply go to 
www.krogercommunityrewards.com, enter your e-mail account and password, and edit your account by choosing 
Kenton Schools from the drop down list.

     If you have any problems, please call Kroger at 877-576-7587 or Susan Bailey at 419-673-7185.  You can also e-mail 
at rphsue@hotmail.com for help.

     Thank you all very much for helping with this fundraising project.  Let’s Go Krogering!

The Kroger Fundraising Card Program

http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com
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Monday
8/23

Tuesday
8/24

Wednesday
8/25

Thursday
8/26

Friday
8/27

SCHOOL PIZZA
BABY CARROTS/
DIP
SHERBET
MILK

BBQ RIB SAND.
SPUDSTERS
APPLESAUCE
BROWNIE
MILK

HOTDOG SAND.
GREEN BEANS
PEACHES
MILK

HAMBURGER 
SAND.
OVEN POTATOES
FROZEN JUICE 
BAR
MILK

CHICKEN 
NUGGETS
CORN
FRUIT
MILK

First Week of School Menus
Elementary

Monday
8/23

Tuesday
8/24

Wednesday
8/25

Thursday
8/26

Friday
8/27

CHICKEN FAJITAS
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

CHICKEN STRIPS
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

DOMINOS PIZZA
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

BBQ RIB SAND.
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

HAMBURGER SAND.
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

Middle School

Monday
8/23

Tuesday
8/24

Wednesday
8/25

Thursday
8/26

Friday
8/27

CHICKEN  SAND.
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

CHICKEN FAJITA
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

MICHAEL ANGELO’S
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

DOUBLE DOGS
VEGETABLE
FRUIT
MILK

  COOK’S CHOICE

High School

OFFERED DAILY:  CHEF SALAD, PIZZA
EXTRA SLICE OF SPECIALTY PIZZA:  $2.25

OFFERED DAILY:  CHEF SALAD, PIZZA
EXTRA SLICE OF SPECIALTY PIZZA:  $2.25

OTHER THAN SACK LUNCHES – OUTSIDE MEALS ARE NOT PERMITTED

2010-2011 Two-Hour Delays Announced
     The Kenton City School District is working diligently to continue improvement in the area of teaching. One of 
the characteristics of excellent schools is the consistent scheduling of common collaborative time for teachers to 
analyze data, interpret test results, develop curriculum maps, and plan intervention. As a result, the Kenton City 
School District has scheduled the following two-hour delays for teacher in-service for the 2010-2011 school year:

" September 15, 2010" " " " December 15, 2010" " " March 16, 2011
" October 20, 2010" " " " January 19, 2011" " " May 18, 2011
" November 17, 2010" " " " February 16, 2011

Note: Breakfast will NOT be served 
on a two or three hour delay.Menus also available at www.kentoncityschools.org



!

Summer 2010! ! ! ! ! ! !      ! !                !             Page 11

Thursday Aug. 19 Staff Meetings

Monday Aug. 23 First Day of Classes

Monday Sept. 6 & 7 Labor Day/Fair Day

Wednesday Sept. 8 Classes Resume

Friday  Oct. 22 End of 1st Grading Period (43 days)

Thursday Nov. 4 No School.  PK-8 for Parent/Teacher 
Conf.

Friday Nov. 5 No School.  PK-8 for Parent/Teacher 
Conf.

Wednesday Nov. 24 - 26 No School – Thanksgiving Break

Monday Nov. 29 Classes Resume

Monday Dec. 20-Jan. 2 Winter Break

Monday Jan. 3 Classes Resume

Thursday Jan. 13 End of 2nd Grading Period (46 days)

Friday Jan. 14 No School – Records Day

Monday Jan. 17 No School – Martin L. King, Jr. Day

Tuesday Jan. 18 Classes Resume

Monday Feb. 14 No School – Presidents’ Day

Friday March 25 End of 3rd Grading Period (48 days)

Friday April 22-25 Spring Break

Tuesday April 26 Classes Resume

Friday May 27 End of 4th Grading Period (43 days)

Saturday May 28 Graduation

Monday May 30 Memorial Day

Tuesday May 31 Teacher Checkout Day

Kenton City Schools
2010 - 2011

Makeup days, if needed, would be May 31, June 1, June 2…

Kenton City Schools
Kenton High School

200 Harding Ave.
Phone: 419-673-1286

Principal: Rick Abbott

Kenton Middle School
300 Oriental St.

Phone: 419-673-1237

Principal: Amy Wood

Espy Elementary
520 South Detroit St.
Phone: 419-673-1162

Principal: Cary Roehm

Hardin Central Elementary
1000 East Columbus St.
Phone: 419-673-7248

Principal: Julie Simmons

Northwood Elementary
530 North Gilmore St.
Phone: 419-673-9291

Principal: Ann Quinn

Westview Kindergarten
401 Scott Ave.

Phone: 419-673-4294

Principal: Angie Butterman

Oaklief 
Administrative Offices

222 West Carrol St.
Phone: 419-673-0775

Superintendent: Doug Roberts

Submissions for the fall newsletter are due to 
Ryan Malany no later than November 8th.  

Articles can be sent to Hardin Central or emailed 
to malanyr@kentoncityschools.org.
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Kenton City School District
222 W. Carrol St.
Kenton, Ohio 43326

Phone: 419-673-0775
Fax: 419-673-3180
Web:    
  www.kentoncityschools.org

In this issue:

✦Summer Lunch Program Recap (Pg. 1)
✦KCS Nurseʼs News (Pg. 2)
✦Building Hours/Open House Dates  (Pg. 3)
✦Transportation and Breakfast/Lunch Information (Pg. 4)
✦School Fees (Pg. 5)
✦Treasurerʼs Report (Pg. 6)
✦Elementary News (Pg. 7)
✦KMS/KHS News (Pg. 8)
✦Lunch Menus (Pg. 10)
✦2010-11 Calendar (Pg. 11)
✦Building Contact Info (Pg. 11)

Back-to-School 
2010-2011 Issue

Additional Back-to-School information including 
school supply lists is available at:
http://www.kentoncityschools.org

http://www.kentoncityschools.org
http://www.kentoncityschools.org

